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Canadian Emergency Wage Subsidy Critical for  

Aboriginal Economic Development Corporations 

During this unprecedented and challenging time, Canadian Council for 
Aboriginal Business (“CCAB”) continues to support Governments and 
business with strong research to help meet the unique needs of Aboriginal 
businesses in Canada and to ensure that supportive programs and financing 
are delivered directly to vulnerable Aboriginal businesses. We would like to 
thank MNP LLP for their gracious contribution by providing their expertise on 
this matter.  

CCAB commends Governments for taking bold action during this economic 
crisis. However, it has come to light that Aboriginal Economic Development 
Corporations (“AEDCs”), First Nation partnerships and businesses owned by 
First Nations, are excluded from receiving relief under the Canada Emergency 
Wage Subsidy (“CEWS”).  

The purpose of this document is to explain why AEDCs should be afforded the 
same ability as other businesses to obtain relief that would sustain their 
employees as well as support Indigenous peoples and communities during 
this time of crisis: 

• AEDCs function and operate bearing the same risk of loss and 
opportunity for profit as any other private business in Canada.  AEDCs 
are not structured as extensions of their respective governments, nor are 
they financially supported by them. Additionally, AEDCs do not own and 
operate monopolies of essential services (i.e. utilities, transportation, 
etc.) as municipal and provincial crowns typically do.   

 

• In many cases, First Nations are required, as shareholders in these 
partnerships, to provide an improved risk rating which is otherwise 
unobtainable due to provisions in the Indian Act. Therefore, denying 
them programming benefits because their owner is exempt under the 
Income Tax Act is unreasonable. 

 

• AEDCs across Canada are faced with similar pressures of COVID-19 as 
other private enterprises and are suffering significant income losses, 
forcing them to reduce operational and labour costs to survive.  Of 
importance, AEDCs are made up of partnerships owned or co-owned by 
hundreds of First Nations across Canada. These partnerships employ 
thousands of people and the absence of support for AEDCs represents a 
significant gap in Canada's COVID-19 Economic Response Plan. 

 

• AEDCs are vital to the Indigenous economy and have served as major 
enablers for Indigenous communities to influence the overall Canadian 
corporate environment.  They play a key role in supporting economic 
development and improving the overall quality of life in Indigenous 
communities across the country.  

Indigenous peoples are making significant economic and social progress as 
well as important contributions to the Canadian economy.  

It is essential to maintain and accelerate this momentum by ensuring that 
their enterprises are not excluded from benefits that are available to other 
private businesses.   

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Executive Summary   




